
Keeping In Touch 
 

This week as usual has been a busy full week. There 

is a lot going on in our parishes as well as at the 

Archdiocese. Here at the parishes besides normal 

parish life, we are busy with preparing for our festi-

vals which takes a lot of extra effort, support and 

cooperation. We are so blessed and I am extremely 

grateful to everyone who helps in making our festi-

vals come to reality.  With my work at the chancery, 

there is much that I cannot talk about. But there are 

occasions that I can speak about it. 

 

This week out of all that I had to deal with, there 

are two things that I would like to share with 

you.  The first is the fact that I had to meet with our 

new priests this week to discuss the work that is 

done in the Tribunal and go over with them the var-

ious ways in which they interact with us. It was also 

a time for them to ask any questions they may have 

had regarding my work or Canon law in general. It 

was a great time and we are very blessed in our 

newly ordained priests. The second thing that hap-

pened this week that I would like to share with you 

is a ZOOM meeting that I took part in. As I had 

mentioned before, I am part of the planning com-

mittee for the Canon Law Convention that 

takes  place every year. My specific role is to assist 

with the liturgies at our convention. Our meeting 

this week was with representatives from the diocese 

where we will be having the convention this 

year planning out our liturgies so that everything 

goes smoothly. It was a great meeting and I look 

forward to our convention this year.  

 

These two events give a little window in to some of 

the things that I must do in the run of 

the week when I am not at the parish-

es. As I am grateful for the week that 

was, I look forward with anticipation to 

what will be this week! 

 

Blessings in Christ and St. Augustine, 

Fr. Joseph M. Arsenault, SSA, JV, Pastor  

Parish Office:  

708 N. 4th Street, Kansas City, KS 66101 

Office:   (913) 371-0627 

Hours:  Mon-Fri 8:30am-5pm  

Web:   stjohnthebaptistcatholicchurch.com 

Email:   ourcroatianparish@gmail.com 

Facebook:  St. John the Baptist Croatian Parish 

Instagram:  OurCroatianParish 

Sacraments: 

Confession at 3 pm before Saturday Mass or call 

for appointment 

Parish Staff: 

Fr. Joseph M. Arsenault, SSA, Pastor 

Mr. Stuart Taylor, Music Director 

Mrs. Wendy Christ, Administrative Assistant 

Mass Schedule:  

Saturday at 4 pm  

(at St. John the Baptist in August) 

Sunday at 9 am  

Thursday at 8 am 

Parish Ministries: 

Finance Council Richard Sambol 

Parish Council Don Taylor 

Altar Society  Kelly Moutray 

St. John’s Club Ken Yarnevich  

   913-371-9690 

Prayer Line  (913) 281-4448 

Special Thank you to Holy Family parish for letting 

us borrow their canopies for the festival this year!!!  

DOBRODOŠLI! / WELCOME!  

 

REV. JANKO KRIŠTOF  

 

Fr. Janko Krištof was born in Slovenia and is 

a Diocesan priest in the country of Austria.  

Fr. Janko is here on sabbatical in Kansas City, 

Kansas through the month of August. A recep-

tion in honor of Fr. Janko will follow after the 

10:30 a.m. Mass at Monsignor Mejak Hall, 513 

Ohio Ave. All are invited! Reception sponsored 

by St. Veronica Lodge #115, KSKJ Life and Holy 

Family Church.  

St. John the Baptist Catholic Church 
 
           
           
           

20th Sunday in Ordinary Time-         August 20, 2023   Matthew 15 21-28 



 Prayer Requests 
Pope Francis I, Susanna Laundy, Kenny Yarnevich, 

Dianna Stimac, Irene Delich, George Fracul, Karen 

Novak, Ana Piskuric, Jennifer Vallejo, Chris Braun, 

Special Intention, for all those who suffer from 

addictions, cancer, mental health issues, for 

those who are serving time in prison, and anyone 

else in need of our prayers. 

  
 

Upcoming Events 

 

Croatian American Social Club 2nd Annual 

Members Picnic is August 27, 2023 at 1:00 pm at 

Wyandotte County Park  (Shelter D)  

Denny Tokic 913-488-9976 

 

BINGO at St. Mary-St. Anthony  

Sunday, Sept. 10
th

 at 2 PM in Bishop Forst Hall. Join 

us for an afternoon of fun on a Chiefs off day. $5 

gets you a hard card, desserts & popcorn. Addition-

al hard cards and paper specials are available for 

sale. Proceeds are used to support the Altar Socie-

ty. Please join us. All are welcome!  

 

Rescued through the Triumph of the Cross 

Christ’s Peace House of Prayer 22131 Meager Rd., 

Easton Friday, September 15th at 5:30pm – Sunday, 

September 17th at 4:30pm Life can change for the 

better. Our challenges can be met with practical wis-

dom revealing the path to a flourishing life. The Tri-

umph of the Cross is not only an event from the 

past but our ongoing hope of glory. Father John 

Riccardo’s newest book, “Rescued”, will help guide 

our retreat. There are conferences, Eucharistic Ado-

ration, Mass, Confession and time for private pray-

er, reflection and walking. Cabins/Courtyard 

Rooms: $170 Single/$250 Couple or Single Guest 

Rooms: $100 (Meals Included). To attend, fill out 

the Individual Retreat Form at ChristsPeace.com or 

call 913.773.8255.  

 

Save the Date!  September 22-24, 2023 -Plan 

to attend the next Worldwide Marriage En-

counter. “It was amazing! The most fruitful week-

end my wife and I have ever had. Do whatever it 

takes a schedule yours now!” Bruce R. The weekend 

will be held at the Savior Pastoral Center in Kansas 

City, Kansas.  For more information, or to register 

for the encounter, visit www.wwme.org.  

 

Strawberry Hill Altar Societies  

Golf Tournament will be held on  

October 2, 2023  4 person scramble Sunflower Golf 

Course. 1:00 pm Shotgun Start. $125.00 Fee. In-

cludes green fees, golf cart, prizes, dinner, snacks, 

all beverages! Contact Altar Society Presidents-  

Carol Shomin 913-897-4833, Kelly Moutray 816-

863-4414 or Sandy Cannon 913-396-1564. 
 

 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

 

Sunday, August 20–  

9am-  Joel & Nick Fabina 

 Charles “Jake” Sutulovich 

 Mike Zeljeznjak 

 Robin Ashwell 

 

Thursday, August 24-   

8am- Michael & Kathy Tomas 

 In Thanksgiving 

 George Gray Jr. 

 Keith Martincich 

 

Saturday August 26-  

4pm- Vigil Mass at St. John the Baptist 

          St. John’s and Holy Family  

           parishioners     

  

Sunday, August 27–  

9am-  Janko Hlade & Family 

 Sirkovic Family 

 John F. Mikesic 

 Ivan & Barka Siljac 

 

 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY FOR AUGUST  

 

August 19-20 2023-  

Lectors:  R. Sambol, S. Taylor ; M. Garcia 

Eucharistic Ministers:  C. Schneider ; G. Garcia 

Servers:  M. Viskovic ; A. Garcia 

Sacristans:  A. Nastav, R. Nastav ;  

          S. Sandelich, G. Garcia 

 

August 26-27 2023-  

Lectors: L. Worner, R. Worner ; S. Taylor, M. Viskovic 

Eucharistic Ministers:  S. Morrow ; M. Tomasic 

Servers:  A. Morrow ; M. Viskovic 

Sacristans:  T. Jaksetic, C. Delich ; B. Horvat 

WEEKLY COLLECTIONS 

 

                         Sat. 08/12/23     Sun. 08/13/23  

Envelopes:          805.00 1440.80     

Loose:                91.00     86.00 

Building Fund:            250.00 202.50 

Candles:     22.00   82.00 

Poor Box:         7.00         

Assumption of Mary:    55.00   50.00 

Leaven:     23.00   

      

   

QR Code for Online Giving 










